
Minutes of McLean Rotary Club 2011-2012 Board of Directors Meeting

January 17, 2012

President Cherry Baumbusch called the meeting to order at 11:07AM.

The following officers, directors and members were present: Cherry Rosembaum, Bob Rosenbaum, Jan Auerbach, Dale Lazar, Lynn Heinrichs, Fred Dent, Glenn Yarborough and Bob Hahne.

A quorum was present at the start of the meeting.

The minutes of the December 13, 2011 Board meeting were approved.

President’s Report

President Cherry indicated that she and President-Elect Jan were planning to conduct a strategic planning meeting, possibly with current Board members and Board members-elect, and possibly with past presidents.

She indicated that she would be going to Bali in June and announced plans to move up installation of new officers and directors.
Past President’s Report – Glenn Yarborough

Past President Glenn reported that the District considers membership to be an issue with the McLean and Tysons Clubs.  A discussion ensued in which it was agreed that the McLean Club membership is down 1 since the beginning of the fiscal year, in contrast to the District’s belief that we have lost 5.  We agreed that we should try to convince the District concerning the true numbers.
President-Elect’s Report – Jan Auerbach

President-Elect Jan expressed optimism for the Chocolate Festival.  She worried that event signs were sparse outside of “downtown” McLean.  Event cards seemed to be moving.  McLean Interact is leading the kids’ efforts.  Two members of Potomac School are going to help.  We need to find an adult to supervise the kids’ room.  Jan presented a budget update that showed a $2500-3000 profit.  A semiannual report is in from Home Stretch.  Home Stretch is on track to open a pre-school.  If we want another District Simplified Grant, we need to start preparing now.  

Vice President’s Report – Bob Rosenbaum

Bob expressed the opinion that our Bulletin could be improved.  Also, he raised a question about the catering for our meetings.  It was agreed that these issues should be addressed at our strategic planning meeting.

Foundation Report – Bob Hahne

Bob indicated that we are on track to meet our mid-year goal toward our annual goal of $325/member.  But Bob considers the goal to be understated.  We should be able to do much better than this.
Membership Report – Fred Dent
Fred reported that we should receive Nancy Fisher’s application soon.

Treasurer’s Report – Lynn Heinrichs

Lynn explained that she has submitted the Club’s Semi-Annual Report and paid the corresponding fee.  She will prepare an updated financial report after the Chocolate Festival.

Next Meeting

The next Board Meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 14, 2012 at 11:00AM.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 11:45AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Dale S. Lazar

Secretary
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